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Learning to Care for Those in Harm’s Way 

October 7, 2021 
 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attention:  Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Dear Cindy Montgomery, 
 

This letter is in reference to the public meeting with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(NRC) that was held on August 31, 2021 and also provides supplemental information to the 
exemption request that was submitted to the NRC on Sept 17, 2021 (ML21260A184) regarding 
operator licensing issues at the Armed Forces Radiobiology Research Institute (AFRRI). 

 
First, during the public meeting, AFRRI proposed a plan to train and license up to four 

reactor operators. Listed below are the four candidates that will take credit for control 
manipulations performed at INL. The candidates will also take portions of the NRC administered 
operating exam at INL. 

 
• Timothy A. Ayers 
• Mathieu W. Brener 
• Andrew T. Cook 
• Addison R. Guynn 

 
Second, AFRRI also requests that the NRC does not impose an expiration date on the 

exemption request referenced above. 
 

If you have any questions, the point of contact for this letter is Mr. Andrew Cook at 
andrew.cook@usuhs.edu or 301-295-3922. 
 
 
 
I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct. Executed on: 
 
 
 
 

Date  Mohammad Naeem, MD, FCCP, FACR 
Colonel, Medical Corps, US Army 
Director AFRRI 
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